

Ceasar Cone Elementary

Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: 12/05/2023 - 2:30pm

Title: School Leadership Team

Location: Media Center

Attendance

Team Members:

Ellen Neese, Mariah Allen, Rachael Curtis, Kesandra Farmer-Gills, Regina Gilyard, Tara Mooring Roberson, Elizabeth Morrison, Wykendra Parker, Shannon Peeples, Staci Rice, Jane Shanks, Samantha Stigall

Guests:

Minutes: Celebrate recent successes

- illnesses seem to be passing; attendance is up
- Pick Your Play with Cone Champions went well
- Eureka Square visit was good
- Retention bonuses from PRC195 were overall very appreciated
- Every interim at ever grade for each subject was up overall from last year's numbers
- Shout out to 5th for the growth they are having with student behaviors in particular-- other grade levels notice how much they've improved

Review and respond to coaching comments

Approval of last meeting's minutes

Neese motioned to approve. Curtis seconded. All agreed.

Old Business

Indicators to Assess-Create-Monitor

Indicators Assessed

D1.02 The LEA/School has aligned resource allocation (money, time, human resources) within each school's instructional priorities.(5171)

Objectives Planned For

C3.04 The LEA/School will establish a system of procedures and protocols for recruiting, evaluating, rewarding, and replacing staff.(5168)

Monitor (updates made)

- D1.02-- CSI application is now open; meeting Monday to review with federal programs more thoroughly; funding year is January to December, so that poses different parameters than other pots of money. Taking out what we have already planned to fund for positions (MCL, 1.4 intervention, and

some differentials for 2 MCLs) to finish this year, we will be left with about \$27k. Neese motioned to move what is left after salaries to supplies and materials, and we can reallocate later, if needed, and once we know about carry over. Curtis seconded. All approved. This year we spent about half of what we had (\$400k-ish) on media center remodel and the other half on salaries.

- C3.04 Sunshine Committee will meet next Wednesday. Roberson reviewed the results of the survey. 18 people completed. 6 want to be on the committee. Times they preferred: after school or 5:30; suggestions for places included Page Football game and volunteer opportunities as a staff; they liked Comfort Food Day; interested in an ornament exchange; will email out the survey again in case people didn't get to do it.

Additional Agenda Items

Action Taken:

Discipline data protocol-- Farmer-Gills reviewed the November data; groups discussed what they saw and asked questions the data made them think; discussed that students seem to appreciate being heard; noticed the trend is that more EC black males are being written up, mostly in upper grades; transition back to classes (from specials, EC service time, etc.) seem to be when they had more referrals. The group wondered about the structure for transition from any small group setting to whole group setting. Farmer-Gills will follow up. A question was raised about having enough PAWS for specialists. Morrison will follow up with Parke about that.

Stigall motioned to adjourn. Roberson seconded. All agreed.

Next Meeting

Date:

Time:

Title:

Location:

Adjourn

3:30pm